


























From: Maureen [mailto:maureenbearden@gmail.com]  

Sent: Wednesday, March 14, 2018 12:23 AM 
To: Crumbie, Jon 

Subject: Comments for BOZA on 2211 Longest Avenue 

 

[Mr. Crumbie, Here are my comments for the Board of Zoning Adjustment. Thank you, and I 

look forward to meeting you on Monday, March 19th.] 

 

Dear Members of the Board of Zoning Adjustment and Case Manager Crumbie: 

 

I live at 1291 Everett Avenue in the Highlands and have lived here for four years. I am a retired 

librarian and specifically chose my neighborhood for many reasons, peacefulness being one. My 

neighbors are wonderful and have been very welcoming.  

 

With the March 2017 opening of the Short Term Rental at 2211 Longest Avenue, my dream of a 

quiet retirement vanished. Since my property abuts the fence of 2211, I am within about 15 feet 

of the rear deck of this Short Term Rental. I have witnessed Short-Term renters who have 

appeared on 2211’s back deck in various stages of undress, had to watch a group of seven men 

smoke marijuana in hookah on the deck and not quietly, been awakened at 2 a.m. by revellers, 

and seen instances of lewd behavior take place on the back deck of 2211 Longest Avenue.  

 

Since I have neither a garage nor parking pad, I often have to park my car on Longest Avenue at 

night and walk around the corner to my house. Because of the numerous cars from the groups at 

the STR, I have had to park much further away than I was accustomed prior to the STR.  Since I 

am a senior citizen, I do worry about walking around alone at night for obvious reasons. The 

2200 block of Longest cannot accommodate 8-10 addition cars for the STR guests.  

 

My neighbor at 1293 Everett and I are the only houses to put our garbage and recycling bins on 

the 2200 block of Longest because we do not have alley access. Obviously, the short-term 

renters are not told where their bins are, so they either cause a messy overflow in and near our 

bins or, worse, put their trash in our empty bins before we have time to pull them into our yards. 

Having my empty recycling bin half filled with beer cans and liquor bottles is unacceptable.  

 

For all of these problems I blame the tenant who runs the STR at 2211 Longest, Christopher 

Payne, for not having a well-run STR. Too many people in a small house, very low cost, no 

security deposit, nearly no rules to explain what is expected. Until recently, the listing on the 

Airbnb website said it could accommodate meetings and gatherings of up to 25 people. A 

neighbor once saw 18 people at the house.  

 

All I’m trying to do is enjoy the property I worked many years to purchase for my retirement, but 

I have not been able to with the Short Term Rental at 2211 Longest. Mr. Payne may say he’s 

lowering the number of guests and changing his ways. I do not believe him. He has had a year 

improve the situation and has not.  

 

Maureen Bearden 

1291 Everett Avenue 

40204 
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